

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD

t. 0161 912 2906 | text. 07860 005 074

e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Wednesday 8th March 2023

Dear Parents/Carers

We wanted to get in touch to give you as much notice as possible regarding the Strike Action on Wednesday 15th March and Thursday 16th March. The strike is happening because of a national dispute between the unions and the government over the lack of funding in education.

At the moment, unless other advice is given from Trafford the school will have to close on these days. We are asking you not to send your child into school on these days.

We are sorry about the disruption this may cause. We understand this situation may be frustrating but we ask that we continue to treat all members of our school community with respect. St Hugh of Lincoln remains committed to providing a safe and secure environment for all our children. We have not taken this decision lightly and after conducting a risk assessment we were unable to keep the school open.

Remote Learning

Teachers who are not striking will provide work on-line through Google Classroom and be contactable if support is needed. There will be two live check in sessions with the teacher who will be able to explain the work provided.

Free school meals

Parents of children entitled to benefits-related free school meals from any year group will be able to collect a packed lunch from school. Please let the school office know by 9am on Tuesday 14th March if you wish to order one.

We will inform you if arrangements change further and If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to get in touch.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Atherton and Mr Smith





